Acknowledgment

The development of the Strategic Framework and Action Plan for Higher Education Institutions of Khyber Pakhtunkhwa is the result of a truly collaborative and thoughtful process. This undertaking would not have been possible without the tireless dedication and intellectual contributions of the Task Force on Higher Education Reform. Their expertise, analytical depth, and steadfast commitment to the future of education in the province have been instrumental in shaping this comprehensive document.  We extend our deepest appreciation to the esteemed members of the Task Force:  

Prof. Dr. Zia Ul Haq, Convener Taskforce, Vice Chancellor, Khyber Medical University (KMU)
Prof. Dr. Jamil Ahmad, Member (IT), Higher Education Commission, Islamabad
Prof. Dr. Usman Ghani, Director IMSciences
Prof. Dr. Shafiq Ahmad, Director General, Quality Assurance Cell (QAC) 
Dr. Saiful Islam, Vice Chancellor, University of Buner
Prof. Dr. Yurid Ahmed Zia, Registrar, University of Peshawar (UOP) 
Dr. Imran Ullah Marwat, Director, Quality Assurance Cell (QAC)
Dr. Gul Mohammad, University of Engineering and Technology, Peshawar
Dr. Zahoor Jan, Associate Professor, Islamia College Peshawar
Mazhar Ali Shah, Additional Secretary, HED
Rehmat Wazir, Deputy Secretary, HED
Muhammad Shahzad Khan, Deputy Director IT, Khyber Medical University (KMU)  
Waseem Khan, Section Officer, HED
Ghulam Saeed Khan Special Secretary Higher Education Department 
Dr. Fareed Ullah Shah,  Director Higher Education 
Ms. Khadija inayat, Additional Director (Female), Directorate of Higher Education 
Khawaja Muhammad Saqib, Deputy Director, Directorate of Higher Education 
Said Wali, BS coordinator, Directorate of Higher Education
Dr. Qasim Khan, DG CVE

And other co-opted members from HED

Their collective insight and efforts were complemented by the valuable perspectives gathered during extensive consultations with university leadership, faculty members, industry representatives, and key stakeholders across the public sector.  We are especially grateful to the Higher Education Department, the Hon Chief Minister's Secretariat, and Chief Secretary, Govt of Khyber Pakhtunkhwa for their continued support and strategic guidance throughout the process.  This framework is a shared achievement—reflecting a unified vision for higher education reform in Khyber Pakhtunkhwa. Its true success, however, will be realized through the shared commitment and coordinated action of all stakeholders in the academic community.
